Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI

January 4, 2024

The January 4, 2024, meeting was called to order by Vice President Zachary Makela at 7:01 pm.

Secretary’s Report: Minutes were read. Motion to accept by Dave Whitehead, seconded by
Don Miesbauer. MP
Correspondence: Bingo papers and club credit cards.

Treasurers Report: Treasurer’s report was presented by Matt Hughes. Motioned to accept
report and pay bills by Dave Whitehead, seconded by Eric Lumberg. MP

Matt stated that he received a letter from our bank stating that we need to pay the interest on
our loan. Motion by Eric Lumberg, seconded by Dave Whitehead to pay $25,000 plus interest
on the loan. MP

Groomer Trails:

e Trail report —trails are not open. Members have been signing around Lake Nebagamon.
e Asign order needs to be placed.

e With snow forecasted, next week we may start packing trails, although, nothing is frozen.
e John Deterling donated his generator to our club. Al Makela sent him a thank you.

e Matt Hughes passed out the new club credit cards for them to be activated.

NTA
e The maps are being distributed.

e When we want to open the trails, we need to contact Clint Meyer, as he needs to check
them out first.

AWSC:
e Director’s meeting this weekend in Trego.

Tri County Corridor:

e The winter contract was circulated for review. Motioned by Dave Whitehead, seconded by
Bruce Bergsten to accept the contract. MP

e Matt Hughes was requested to provide a bill from 2021 for reimbursement — he does not
have any of the bills for that time frame.

Social:
e Club Christmas Party was enjoyed by all. Al Makela sent a thank you to Bob Lulich for the
goodie bags and hats that he provided the group.



Unfinished Business:

The Eric Shaffer Memorial signs are up. Is it possible to have dedication of the signs?

Bingo and Meat raffle — At the 15t Meat Raffle on Dec. 13, we sold $690 worth of tickets and
grossed $540! The next Meat Raffle will be on Wednesday, January 10 at 7:00 pm at the
Gravel Pit!

We just received the OK (and paperwork) from Division of Gaming! The Sale’s Tax
paperwork has been requested. The boards will be ordered. The first Cash BRR! Bingo will
be Wednesday, January 17 at 6:30 at the Gravel Pit.

Safety Vests — The vests are at Matt Hughes’ and he will be giving to Bruce Bergsten. While
Matt was going through things, he found some First Aid Kits (left overs from Safety classes).
Discussion about putting in groomers, club snowmobiles and at the shack. Discussion of
checking what may have expired in the kits.

Club ride — If needed, we will cancel at the Feb 1 club meeting.

New Business:

Superior Storm Riders are going to Iron Belt, for their club weekend ride.

DATES:
Thursday, January 18 @ 7:00 PM
Thursday, February 1 @ 7:00 PM

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Bergsten
BRR Secretary



